Good Samaritan Episcopal Church

Bishop’s Committee Meeting

February 20, 2016  9:15 am

Present: The Rev. Irene Tanabe, the Rev. Ernesto Pasalo Jr., Debbie Nishihira, Milton Napuunoa, Jessica Lum, Margaret Kitamura, Lori Chun, Myrtle Kaneshiro and Don Botsai of Epiphany church.

Kahu Irene opened the meeting with a prayer. She then shared her story of losing something and finding it later. Other members contributed their story.

Minutes of 1/3/16 and 1/16/16 were read. Nappy moved and Margaret seconded to accept the minutes. Approved.

Myrtle Kaneshiro and Milton Napuunoa were reelected Clerk and Jr. Warden respectively.

Vicar’s Report: Kahu Irene

1) Announced the workshop with the Rev. Eric Law for March 19, Saturday, from 8:30 -5pm. On Monday, 3/21, he will meet with Good Samaritan members from 6:30 -8:30 pm.

2) For the first Kupuna ministry meeting on 3/18, there were 27 in attendance. 

Curate’s Report: Jar Pasalo


A few notes from his written report: he noted that he is having a “great start to this new year”; hopes to increase chapel time for the Preschool from once a month to twice; is making a weekly home visit to one of the parishioners. 

Jr. Warden’s Report: Milton Napuunoa


He is concerned with the inconsistent lighting of the pavilion. An electrician will be consulted.

Sr. Warden’s Report: Debbie Nishihira


She has canceled internet service with Hawaiian Tel but will keep it for telephone services. Jar will try to connect the computer to the internet using a Wi5 card that will be installed and connected via the Preschool.

Calendar:

3/18 – making of palm crosses at Epiphany church

3/19 – Eric Law workshop

3/20 – Palm Sunday with trolley to arrive at Good Samaritan at 8:30am. Good Samaritan will pay for one half of trolley expense.

3/24- Maunday Thursday:6 pm with foot washing at Epiphany Church

3/25 – Good Friday services 12 noon and 6pm at Epiphany Church

3/26 – Easter Vigil service at 7pm at St. Mark’s church

3/27 – Easter Sunday: 7 and 9:30 am at Epiphany church
Mission-By-laws were presented. Nappy moved and Margaret seconded to approve by-laws. Accepted.

Treasurer’s Report:


Church operating checking account reflected a decrease of $5,737 from $142,505 to $136 769. Highlight was income was $10,000 more than budgeted but expenses were $18,120 higher than budgeted.


Preschool operating checking account reflected a decrease of $14,012 from $94,402 to $90,389.

Debbie moved and Jessica seconded to approve. Accepted. 

Next meeting will be 3/19/16 at the Law workshop where we will have the minutes and treasurer’s report to consider.

Jar closed the meeting with a prayer. Meeting ended at 10:50 am.

Respectfully,

Myrtle Kaneshiro, Clerk

